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Written Testimony for Senate Bill 238

Date: 2025-06-10

Re: Testimony in Opposition to Senate Bill 238

Dear Chair Bowman and Members of the House Committee On Rules,

| appreciate the opportunity to submit the following testimony against Senate Bill 238.
| am in opposition of this bill because the bill will allow increased surveillance of the
public and make it easier for the police to act unlawfully at a time when the police are
already under question for unlawful and improper actions against the public.
Additionally, existing Oregon law already allows the police to use drones for sufficient
reasonable purposes with court ordered warrants, which ensures proper supervision
of their usage. The police do not need the additional powers granted by this bill.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely, Naomi Kaynor



